
Madison County Board of Supervisors Meeting Quick Notes: December 2, 2024 

 

 

• The Madison County Board of Supervisors, “the Board,” accepted a letter of retirement 

from District 4 Constable Brad Harbour effective December 31, 2024. The Board 

appointed Justin Lancaster. Lancaster has almost 30 years of law enforcement experience 

and begins serving January 1, 2025. In addition, the Board will submit a resolution to the 

Madison County Election Commission to establish a date for a special election. 

 

• The Board adopted a Resolution outlining their legislative priorities and encouraging the 

Mississippi Legislature to consider the county’s priorities. The county’s legislative 

priorities are the widening of Interstate 55, the widening of Weisenberger Road and 

participation on the Work Force Development Task Force.  The Resolution received 

unanimous support from the Board. 

 

• The Board approved the revised final plat of Lost Rabbit Town Center, Block 5, Part 2. 

 

• The Board approved a design contract with Neel-Schaffer for the widening of 

Weisenberger Road from Highway 51 to Parkway East for a fee not to exceed 

$1,428,952. The Board has now approved engineering contracts for all the major projects 

in the “Madison County Capacity Improvement Plan.”   

 

 

 

The Madison County Board of Supervisors will meet next on December 16, 2024, at 

9:00 a.m. in the Administrative Building in Canton 

 

 

--Please download our complimentary app, Madison Supervisors 

 

--Please follow us on Facebook, Madison County MS Government 

 


